

NINTH JUDICIAL DISTRICT OF NEBRASKA JOHN H. MARSH, JUDGE RYAN C. CARSON, JUDGE P.O. BOX 520 KEARNEY, NEBRASKA 68848 PHONE 308-236-1246

CHERYL S. STABENOW, CLERK OF THE DISTRICT COURT

RECEIVED

October 22, 2024

OCT 28 2024

Office of the Chief Justice

Governor Jim Pillen 1445 K Street Lincoln, NE 68508

Dear Governor Pillen,

I wish to notify you of my resignation as District Court Judge for the 9<sup>th</sup> Judicial District, effective November 1, 2024, as I have accepted a new position as US Magistrate Judge for the District of Nebraska. It has been one of my greatest honors to serve the citizens of Buffalo and Hall Counties as a district court judge since my initial appointment by Governor Ricketts in December 2018. Doing so without the daily support of dedicated and exceptional county and state public servants, as well as our many state court judges who work tirelessly to ensure equal justice, would not have been possible. Thank you for your consideration and for your continued support of our state judiciary.

Respectfully,

Ryan C. Carson

cc: Chief Justice Michael Heavican Corey Steel

